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Mr Pat Doyle
Project Director – M6 Stage 1
Transport for NSW 
101 Miller Street
North Sydney New South Wales 2060

VIAEMAIL: Roy.morizzi@transport.nsw.gov.au

28/10/2021

Dear Mr Doyle

M6 Stage 1 Project (SSI-8931)
Green and Golden Bell Frog Plan of Management (Condition E44)

I refer to the Green and Golden Bell Frog Plan of Management (GGBF PoM) Version 5, dated 6 October
2021 which was submitted in accordance with condition of approval E44 of SSI 8931. I acknowledge and
thank you for your response to the Department’s review comments and requests for additional
information.

I note that the GGBF PoM: 
 was prepared by a suitably qualified and experienced frog specialist, Mr Glenn Muir of AMBS

Ecology & Heritage Pty Ltd;
 was prepared in consultation with the Department’s Environment, Energy and Science Group

(EESG) and feedback from their review was addressed in the plan;
 was reviewed by independent environmental consultant Cardno Pty Ltd;
 was reviewed by Transport for NSW and no issues have been raised; and 
 has been prepared to address the requirements of condition E44.

As nominee of the Planning Secretary, I approve the Green and Golden Bell Frog Plan of Management
(Version 5, dated 6 October 2021) under condition E44 of SSI 8931. Please ensure that the approved
Plan is placed on the project website as per condition of approval B15.

I remind you of your commitment to consult with EESG on the detailed design for the re-instatement of
the Green and Golden Bell Frog habitat affected by the Arncliffe construction compound and following this
submission of the updated GGBF PoM to the Department for approval six (6) months prior to the
commencement of re-instatement works.

Please note, if there are any inconsistencies between the approved document and the conditions of
approval, then the requirements of the conditions of approval will prevail.

If you wish to discuss the matter further, please contact Mike Pereira at mike.pereira@dpie.nsw.gov.au.

Yours sincerely 

http://www.dpie.nsw.gov.au/


Jake Shackleton
Director – Infrastructure Management

As nominee of the Planning Secretary


